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Section 13: Financial and Physical Resources 
 
13.1 The institution has sound financial resources and a demonstrated, stable financial 

base to support the mission of the institution and the scope of its programs and 
services. 

 (Financial resources) [CR] 
 
Compliance 

 
The institution's financial statements are regularly sent to the institution’s Board of 
Trustees and were audited by the Elliott Davis, LLC, an independent member firm of 
Moore North America, which is itself a regional member of Moore Global Network 
Limited (MGNL). The engagement is performed following auditing standards generally 
accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits 
contained in the Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of 
the United States. For the year 2019, the institution received a clean, unmodified opinion 
from Elliott Davis, LLC, the independent certified public accounting firm. 
 
Financial statements for FY2013-FY2020 were provided. For FY2020 the COVID-19 
impact was $1.1million in refunds and $743 thousand in mitigation costs (PPE, 
sanitation, testing, and contact tracing). Federal CARES funding for Student Emergency 
Aid $1,532,706 and CARES Institutional Aid $1,532,706 were awarded to the institution 
to help offset unexpected expenses related to the COVID-19 and the significant changes 
to educational delivery.  
 
For FY2013 to FY2019 the institution’s state appropriations increased by 29%. For 
FY2019, the institution received $647 thousand in additional state appropriation revenues 
because of increased tuition mitigation funding as well as employer contributions 
allocation. For FY2020 tuition and fees revenue net of scholarship allowance decreased 
by $1.3 million due to an increase in scholarship discounts and allowances, primarily 
because of CARES relief. There was no increase in tuition for FY2020. Also, in FY2020, 
new operating funding and fringe benefit funding was provided to support a portion of 
state employee retirement contributions and health insurance increases. The University 
system campuses received critical capital project funding of $36.8 million for 2020. The 
institution’s portion of that funding was $3.5 million. 
 
The institution is a state-supported higher education institution that is closely tied to the 
State of South Carolina. The State finished the 2020 fiscal year on a positive note with full 
funding of the State’s Rainy-Day Fund at 5% of the prior year’s General Fund Revenues 
and fully funded the Capital Reserve Account is at 2% above the prior year’s General Fund 
Revenues. The state experienced a revenue surplus of more than $672 million despite the 
impact of COVIC-19. Individual income tax payments and sales taxes remain strong in the 
COVID-19 environment.   
 
The institution evidenced financial stability with strong state support, modest tuition 
increases, and support of capital projects. 

  


